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Roxanne Maher

From: Anne Roberts-Pierson <ar-pierson@att.net>
Sent: Tuesday, April 1, 2025 3:07 PM
To: Town Council Group
Subject: Creation of Ethics Commission

Dear Chairman and Administration Committee members, 
As a current Ledyard resident and taxpayer, I would like to voice my support for creation of an Ethics 
Commission for Ledyard. Ethical behavior is the cornerstone of maintaining trust and transparency 
between the electorate and town officials. 
 
I realize that within the past decade efforts began but went nowhere in this endeavor. More recently, I 
brought up, in person, the request for the creation of an Ethics Commission in May 2024. Others did 
the same and I was glad to see a Draft proposal come forth in September 2024. Thank You for this.  
 
Alas, informative discussions on this topic of an Ethics Commission for Ledyard seem to have come 
to a halt of late. This is disappointing to be sure as I see that within the growing pile of 
correspondence you are receiving on this topic, there are even two (2) individuals who are anxious to 
serve on the Ethics Commission ! 
 
In trying to educate myself on this topic, I believe the CT State Office of Ethics even provides training 
for municipal ethics commissions.  
 
Perhaps a way to move this process along might be to collaborate with other nearby towns who have 
taken the leap already and created an Ethics Commission. Their guidance could prove helpful and 
useful. Maybe you might think about an outreach to them. Holding a public forum on this topic could 
also prove useful and informative.  
 
The devil is always in the details (draft proposals always require fine-tuning) but achieving critical 
mass with strong momentum in the first place will surely help move the process forward.      
 
Thanks for listening. Thank you for your service. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Anne Roberts-Pierson 
4 Anderson Drive 
Gales Ferry, CT 06335   
 
 


